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SAINT PAUL LUTHERAN CHURCH 

P.O. Box 797 

Wisner, Nebraska  68791 

Office Phone:  402/529-6583 
Parsonage Emergency Phone: 402/529-3468 

August 

A.+ D. 2018 
Worship Opportunities 

Saturday Evening    6:00 p.m. 

Sunday Morning      10:30 a.m. 

 

Christian Education Activities 
 

Devotions at the Wisner Care Center the first Thursday of each month at 4:00 p.m. 

 

Visit our website: stpaullutheranwisner.360unite.com   

E-mail - splcwisner@hotmail.com  

mailto:splcwisner@hotmail.com


Mission-of-the-Month Project 

August Project 2018: Direct Support of the Gospel  

Mission to the People of Wisner, Nebraska 

The Mission of the Month for August 2018 is 

outreach to the people of Wisner. What does that 

mean? People who live in Wisner know where 

our church is. They know what time church is. If 

they want to come, they will come, right? While 

that might be partially true, there are many in 

Wisner who do not have a church home or have 

not been to their church home in months or years. 

There are a lot of children in our community who 

do not attend church. There are many young 

people who do not receive communications from 

the church through traditional means of radio, newspaper, and newsletters. They will not 

necessarily go to the church website. Much of the communication is done through social 

media like Facebook and Instagram. 

These items are free to use, but not free 

for large groups, like churches or 

businesses, to communicate. 

So, our Mission of the Month goal for 

August is two-pronged: First, we will 

provide school supplies and other fun 

items for kids branded with the St. Paul 

Lutheran Church logo, which will be 

distributed through our Wednesday 

midweek, Sunday School, Youth 

program, and trick-or-treat. Second, is to 

provide cash for a social media drive on a regular basis to ensure our announcements and 

events are seen in the community by all. The hope is that we are able to share the Gospel 

with our local neighbors too, so that they may enjoy the blessings of the Lordôs Kingdom. 

We ask for your generous support! 

In the service of Jesus, 

Pastor Hartman 
 

 



To the Saints of Saint Paul, 

The summer is already winding down. It seems 

like Kelly, Abigail, and I arrived in Wisner yesterday, 

but it has been nearly three months. What a joyous 

three months it has been. I have thoroughly enjoyed 

sharing Godôs word and His sacraments with you. And 

now, it is time to look toward the future for Saint Paul 

Lutheran Church. The future will bring much of the 

same. Word & Sacrament ministry. This shall remain. The way I preach and teach will be 

different from your other pastors, as they differ from mine, but that does not mean that they, nor 

I am unfaithful. I simply desire to give you the best of the best. You have all provided to Kelly 

and I the best of the best. And we thank you greatly. We are thoroughly enjoying our lives in 

Wisner. 

I look forward to our many years together sitting at the feet of our Lord and Savior, Jesus 

Christ. I look forward to teaching you and your children about the Lordôs word. There are many 

ways I will attempt to accomplish this. I encourage you to avail yourself of at least one of them. 

With Godôs help and guidance, we look to have a choir and our children sing in church more 

frequently. But it takes the whole of the congregation to make all of the wonderful ways to 

share Christ happen. Not only I, for I am not the Christ, but the Lord asks that you help and do 

good as you are able (Galatians 6:10). Please pray fervently. If you donôt pray already, begin 

anew. Come and be fed by Christôs word. Speak well of your congregation to your neighbors, 

so they too may come and hear the Good News! For the Lord provides his blessings or 

forgiveness and life eternal 

through what he does at St. Paul. 

Also, in this newsletter, is 

a plan for Bible classes at Saint 

Paul. If you have any questions 

about it, please ask me. Mark 

your calendars for Rally Day on 

Sunday, September 9 during the 

Sunday School Hour. It is an 

opportunity to reconnect with 

family and friends and be 

refreshed in Christ. I hope to see 

you there. 

In the Lordôs Peace, 

Pastor Hartman 

 

 



St. Paul DOR News I tems 

St. Paul DOR met on Thursday, June 28 at 1:30 with 9 members in 

attendance. Pastor Hartman led the group in a Bible Study titled, 

ñHold on to His Promises when Overloaded.ò 

President, Lorna Hollman conducted the business meeting with the minutes of the May meeting read and the 

treasurerôs report given. The Flower Committee reported that there were flowers from the funeral of Francis 

Bellar. There was no activity to report from the Special Projects committees. 

A report was given on the 75th Anniversary Celebration which was held at St. John, Pilger on June 14th. 

Several members of the DOR attended. A report was also given on the Nebraska North District LWML 

Convention which was held at Lutheran High Northeast in Norfolk June 22-23. Four members of the DOR  

and Pastor Hartman attended. 

The West Point Zone LWML Fall Rally will be held at St. Paul, Wisner on September 24 beginning at 4:00 

p.m. A representative of the Orphan Grain Train will be the featured speaker. 

Correspondence was read which included newsletters from Lutheran High Northeast and the African Radio 

Ministry. 

The birthday of Velma Schweers was observed. 

The meeting was closed with a Mite Box Offering and Devotion, The Lordôs Prayer and the Table Prayer. 

Lorna Hollman was the hostess. 

The next meeting will be Thursday, July 26 with an evening indoor family picnic with guests invited. A 

Thrivent Action Card will be used to pay for the evening meal. Pastor Hartman will present the program 

following the meal. 

The next work day at the Orphan Grain Train will be Friday, July 13. Three quilts were taken to the Orphan 

Grain Train in June. 

 

 

 

   

 Remember Our Homebound Members 
Wisner Care Center 

Arlene Bergt; Herda Brand; Evelyn Buhrman;  

Bernice Grothe; Ivan Hass; LaVern Hass; Dolores Horst;  

Virgil Loewe; Dee Meyer; Alvin Oltmanns;  

Norma Rabe; Lois Schmidt;  

    Heritage of Bel Aire - Norfolk:   Wilma Pflueger 

Regency Square Senior Living, South Sioux City,  

Nebraska:   Arlene Kander 

Lakeside Village, Omaha, Nebraska:  Helene Stigge 

In Homes:  LaDonna Dietloff; Paulette Tietz 

 

 
 



June/July A.+ D. 2018 

 

  

Home Budget Weekly Needs: $3,153.08 Mission Outreach Weekly Needs: $413.46 

May 27, 2018 June 3, 2018 

General Envelope:                  $2,196.19 General Envelope:                  $3,609.75  

Mission Envelope:                  $     85.00 Mission Envelope:                  $   114.25 

Missionary of the Month:       $   125.00  Missionary of the Month:       $   245.00 

Annual Project:                       $   322.00 Annual Project:                       $    25.00 

Bible Class:                             $    21.00 Bible Class:                             $    10.00 

Total:                                      $2,749.19 Total:                                      $4,004.00 

                            

Church Attendance:  133     Church Attendance: 128  

  

June 10, 2018 June 17, 2018 

General Envelope:                  $3,427.75  General Envelope:                  $2,117.69  

Mission Envelope:                  $  136.25 Mission Envelope:                  $   335.25    

Missionary of the Month:       $    70.00 Missionary of the Month:        $     95.00 

Annual Project:                       $  250.00 Annual Project:                        $     25.00 

Bible Class:                             $    13.00 Total:                                       $2,572.94    

Total:                                      $3,897.00  

  

Church Attendance: 140             Church Attendance: 141 

  

June 24, 2018 July 1, 2018 

General Envelope:                  $2,396.57  General Envelope:                  $3,090.80 

Mission Envelope:                 $   141.00 Mission Envelope:                  $     36.25 

Missionary of the Month:      $   545.00 Missionary of the Month:       $     95.00 

Annual Project:                      $   434.00  Bible Class:                             $     10.00 

Total:                                    $3,539.69   Total:                                      $3,232.05   

  

Church Attendance:  144 Church Attendance: 134                       

  

  

July 8, 2018 July 15, 2018 

General Envelope:                  $4,191.75   General Envelope:                   $2,518.75   

Mission Envelope:                  $     35.25 Mission Envelope:                   $    50.25 

Annual Project:                       $     25.00 Bible Class:                              $    23.00 

MOM Project:                         $      75.00 MOM Project:                          $    50.00 

Total:                                      $4,327.00 Total:                                      $2,642.00   

  

  

Church Attendance:  135 Church Attendance: 122  

  



 



 


